
 

 

Historic Preservation Board Retreat 
Minutes – November 2, 2010 

 
 

Present:  Zebulon Miracle, Kathy Jordan, Michael Menard, Jon Schler, John Slay and Yvonne 
Piquette  
Not Present:  Scott Aker 
Also Present:  Kristen Ashbeck, City Neighborhood Services 
 
The Board convened at 4:00 pm at the Museum of Western Colorado 
 
Minutes of October 4, 2010 Meeting.  Zebulon Miracle made a motion to approve the minutes 
of the October 4, 2010 meeting as presented.  The motion passed unanimously (6-0) on a 
second by Jon Schler. 
 
Discussion of Future Projects.  The Board continued its discussion of the list of items briefly 
discussed at its retreat in August including the following items: 

 2011 Landscapes West Expo with the Botanical Gardens will be held March 10-13 at Two 
Rivers.  Jon Schler will look into a free booth for the Board to provide Historic 
Preservation information. 

 Expanding the web page with more information and links – funding, books, NTHP 
magazine, National Parks Service Tech Briefs, updated links to the Colorado Historical 
Society and Colorado Preservation, Inc. – the Board would like to update the City’s web 
page again to become available during Historic Preservation Month (May). 

 Participate in Downtown Operation Foresight Anniversary celebration (50 years in 
2012).  Kristen will research who is involved in the celebration to let them know the 
Board is interested in participating in the planning, providing photos, etc. 

 Proactively work with property owners for local historic designation.  Jon Schler 
suggested the Board first learn more about what areas/properties have been 
inventoried in order to further discuss.  Kristen will bring information and maps to 
future Board meeting(s) regarding Phases 1-3 of surveys that have been completed over 
the last 15 years. 

 
 Additional Ideas:  Jon Schler suggested the Board look into creating information 
 available, possible tours, etc of certain architectural styles that are prevalent in the 
 older areas of the City – e.g. Craftsman/Bungalow in downtown.  Could be done in 
 conjunction with Historic Preservation Month. 

 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


